
Essay writing
Everything  you  ever  wanted  to  know  about  essays  but  were
afraid to ask by Student Ambassador Constance.

Essay writing, love it or hate it, it is the metric by which
we  students  are  measured.  Figuring  out  your  ‘style’  is
something  of  a  journey  and  will  inevitably  include  some
painful marks to grow as a writer. However, there are some
tips I can offer, distilled from my four years of successes
and failures, to help demystify the approach to essay writing.

Picking a topic – Don’t go for the obvious and easy. This can
be hard, especially if you are pressed for time. But the
reality is a lot of people are going to go for the obvious and
easy, especially if you are in a big course. It will only make
it harder for you to stand out amidst the fifty other people
who picked the same question.

Picking a topic Part 2 – Pick a topic you like. If you like a
subject more, chances are you are going to try harder and,
dare I say, enjoy the process of researching more. Better yet,
if you have the opportunity to pick a question, go for it. It
is a perfect opportunity to focus on what you enjoy.

Research – Get your ducks in a row. Do not cut corners, I
repeat, do not cut corners. This is when you want to be
organized and systematic. Make sure you are clear when you
take notes and have noted who said what. I still get cold
sweats thinking about running to the library at 3 am because I
could not figure out which book I had taken a quote from.

Research – Be one with the source. If you are using primary
sources, it is best to have a direct quotation so that you
ensure you have not lost any of the original source’s meaning,
especially if it is literary in nature.

Writing – (When you can) Take bite size pieces. Inevitably,
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there will be a time where you write an essay in a day.
Afterwards, you will feel groggy, gross and your brain’s IQ
will have depreciated to the value of a guinea pig until you
have had a full 8 hours of rest. Some people can function
perfectly under these circumstances – if you are one of them,
Godspeed my friend – but most are not. My best essays were
slow burners where I took time to make a really pretty and
detailed outline and only wrote a maximum of 500-1000 words
per day.

Editing – Take some time and then go for it. Essays are like
boyfriends or girlfriends; sometimes you just need a little
space. Give yourself a day or two to avoid your essay and then
go to a printer, print that baby out, grab a pen and read it
aloud. Yep, read it like it is the Queen’s Speech and cringe
at the sound of your own voice. It the most useful tip a
lecturer from first year gave me, and by far the most surefire
way to catch grammar mistakes.

Submit – Get the receipts. Chances are you will be submitting
your essay online via Turnitin. For all that is good and holy,
no matter how tired you may be, check your email to make sure
you got a receipt confirming your submission. Nothing is worse
than losing marks for an essay you thought you submitted on
time.

What is perhaps the most important thing is not to be dismayed
if you do not get the mark you want. Read the feedback and
take it to heart when you go to write the next one.


